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Send your emails now - Rezone RSL 9m Residential
The Waverley Councillors will be meeting this week for a workshop on the 
planning controls at the Macpherson St and St Thomas St Neighbourhood 
Centre. It is our understanding that the council planners have completed 
their review and will be discussing it with the Councillors at this upcoming 
workshop. The report will then be tabled at the February 19 Council meeting 
where the Councillors will vote on any changes they wish to make to the 
planning controls at the Bronte RSL site.

It is very important that we email/write to all the Councillors now, before 
they meet, and ask that the planning controls be strengthened. Ask the 
Councillors to rezone the RSL site residential (+/- existing use rights for the 
RSL Club) and to return the height limit to its previous 9 metre level. The 
worst case scenario is that the Councillors help the WLB-RSL partnership by 
slackening the controls to allow their multi-storey shopping proposal to be 
approved.  Don’t let this happen - please take 5 min today to fire off an email 
to all the Councillors (the email addresses are in this newsletter.)

Make sure you put February 19 in your diaries. We need a massive crowd at 
the council meeting to show the Councillors how strongly the community feels 
about this overdevelopment.

The massive size of the proposed WLB development is clearly shown in this 
diagram.  It is at least 2 times (and more likely 3 times) the permitted size.

Note:  This preliminary sketch is based on the limited information provided to the community by the developers. It may be revised when the DA is 
lodged
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LOCAL SHOPS SEND A 
MESSAGE - Ask your 
local shop to put up an SBV 
placard

COMMUNITY SAYS 
SAVE BRONTE 
VILLAGE - Around the 
streets the signs are starting 
to appear.

LOCALS SPEAK  - We 
need to speak together as 
one voice. Put up a 
placard today
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T-shirts, Placards & Stickers - ready to pick up
Those who ordered Save Bronte Village T-shirts and placards at the rally will 
be happy to know that they are ready for pick up. If you haven’t yet got your 
order please email us and we’ll be in touch asap. New orders can be placed via 
email.

Volunteers needed please
We would like to start door-to-door sales, 
Avon style, of our stickers, placards and 
t-shirts. If you would like to work with us 
in our fight to reclaim the future of our 
suburb from outside developers and you 
like meeting locals we need your help. 
Please email us if you have time to door-
knock for Bronte! 
savebrontevillage@hotmail.com

Donations welcome
Members of the community are donating to our cause via our new bank 
account. If you’d like to join others in contributing to our efforts to stop this 
shopping mall ruining our suburb, please donate to the following account:
Account Name: Save Bronte Village, BSB: 082057, Account Number: 146167663

BLANKETING BRONTE
It would be great to have 
our whole suburb plastered 
with our placards and 
stickers so please consider 
buying one to put up in 
your window or on your 
balcony. Buy a sticker to 
put on your car. 

Reclaim Bronte’s future with us
Write to all the Councillors today - Rezone RSL Residential + 9m height limit

mailto:savebrontevillage@hotmail.com
mailto:savebrontevillage@hotmail.com
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WHO IS SAVE BRONTE VILLAGE?
Save Bronte Village is a group of local residents from all over the suburb. We are apolitical.  We 
come from all age groups, different socio-economic backgrounds, and have wide ranging political 
views.  Some are long term and some are short term locals. There is a committee who meet 
weekly to plan our battle for Bronte’s future. There are many more volunteers who letterbox 
drop, donate their expertise in areas such as the law, planning and communications and help out in 
other ways. Our many supporters offer ideas and information that helps us to be an effective 
community action group fighting to take back control of our suburb’s future. We always welcome 
any fresh ideas for action. If you’d like to help or if you have information you think would be useful 
in our campaign please email us savebrontevillage@hotmail.com

Address List
Mr Peter Monks, Director Planning & Environmental Services Waverley Council

Email: info@waverley.nsw.gov.au
Address: PO Box 9, Bondi Junction 1355

Waverley Councillors – write to them all today!
Waverley Council Chambers, Bondi Road and Paul Street, Bondi Junction NSW 2022

Mayor Sally Betts - sallyb@waverley.nsw.gov.au

Angela Burrill - angela@waverley.nsw.gov.au

Andrew Cusack - andrew@waverley.nsw.gov.au

Paula Masselos - paulam@waverley.nsw.gov.au

Joy Clayton - joyc@waverley.nsw.gov.au

Leon Goltsman - leong@waverley.nsw.gov.au

Miriam Jones - miriamgj@waverley.nsw.gov.au

Dominic Kanak - dominick@waverley.nsw.gov.au

Tony Kay - tonyk@waverley.nsw.gov.au

Bill Mouroukas - billm@waverley.nsw.gov.au

Ingrid Strewe - ingrids@waverley.nsw.gov.au

John Wakefield - johnw@waverley.nsw.gov.au

Mr Bruce Notley-Smith MP, Member for Coogee
Email: coogee@parliament.nsw.gov.au
Address: PO Box 612, Bondi Junction NSW 
1355

Mr Malcolm Turnbull MP, Federal Member for 
Wentworth

Email: malcolm.turnbull.mp@aph.gov.au
Address: PO Box 545, Edgecliff NSW 2027 

Mr David Harris, CEO Harris Farm Markets
Address: Warehouse W, Sydney Markets Flemington NSW 2129

FEBRUARY 19TH 
WAVERLEY COUNCIL 
MEETING 
The Waverley Council planners’ 
report on the planning controls at 
the Macpherson St and St Thomas 
St Neighbourhood Centre will be 
presented at the February 19 
Council meeting. It is important 
we are all there together to show 
the Councillors that the 
community is saying NO to 
overdevelopment in Bronte. Put 
the date in your diary and 
Be There For Bronte!
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What you can do now!
1. Write to Waverley Council and local MPs 

• Write to all the councillors and ask for the Bronte RSL site to be rezoned ‘Residential’ 
with a 9 m height limit in the new site specific controls

• Ask Malcolm Turnbull to support us, his constituents, as he has supported those at Rose 
Bay (Marina proposal) and those around Sydney Harbour (Helipad proposal).

• Thank Bruce Notley-Smith for his support

2. Use Social Media
• Join and like "Save Bronte Village”  and “No Harris Farm in Bronte” Facebook pages

• Post messages opposing the redevelopment on your wall and your friends’ Facebook wall

• Follow @savebronte and join #savebronte conversation on twitter

3. Write to Harris Farm Markets
• Write a formal letter to Harris Farm outlining your opposition to a Harris Farm in Bronte.

• Post a “don’t come to Bronte” comment on the “Harris Farm Facebook” page.

4. Sign our petition
• Sign our petition at most local shops - we are close to 2000 signatures!

5. Connect with the community
• Talk to your neighbours and friends and share this information, get them to join our 

mailing list. Put up posters in your windows and stickers on your car.

• Join our mailing list by emailing us your details - savebrontevillage@hotmail.com 

• Write letters to local media eg The Beast, The Wentworth Courier

• Please help us with letterbox drops, poster runs and your expertise

6. Put up a placard
• Put a SBV placard in your front garden or window where everyone will see it
• Put a sticker on your car

7. Sell our placards to your community
• email us to start door knocking - savebrontevillage@hotmail.com

8. Write to the RSL
• Tell the RSL that they are selling out their community. Ask them to listen to their 

community and stop this proposal.

• email Mr Don Rowe, NSW RSL State President - admin@rslnsw.org.au

@savebronte
Save Bronte Village www.savebrontevillage.com

savebrontevillage@hotmail.com
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